February 26, 2017

FROM:

Bill Tracey Sr

PO Box 59029
Point Lay, AK 99759

15
Alaska State Legislature

RE: 35.40.380 Daniel R. Fauske Building

To Whom it May Concern. ..

| am proud to submit this letter of support for my long time friend and fellow Alaskan Mr Daniel
R. Fauske...

Dan and | go way back, we first met and worked together in the remote north slope village of
Point Lay during the early 1970s. At that point in time Dan was focused on helping my
community establish itself with the completion and repair of our infrastructure. Dan worked out
of Barrow from where he was dispatched out to most all the north slope communities to help in
their effort to establish/re-establish the villages due to the recently passed ANCSA law.

Dan worked well with ASRC subsidiaries and his own company before making his way to his
employment with the North Slope Borough while even returning to college to gain his degree.
Dan’s excellent work ethics and skills quickly earned him the respect of the north slope
residents and the leaders of the Borough, the corporations including the state government. As
the NSB Finance director his accomplishments were remarkable earning the Borough’s AAA
status with lenders nation wide. Eventually making the move to Anchorage where Dan began
reinventing AHFC through his effort with working with many communities throughout the state,
school districts and housing authorities improving accessibility and expanding the infrastructure
was well received by the state government. Dan [eft AHFC in great shape and in capable hands
before he moved on to working with the state on numerous projects including the Gas Pipeline
and state finances under a few of Alaska’s Governors. In retirement now and well deserving of
this proposed recognition, a job well done by one of this states greatest advocates, Thank you
to Dan Fauske...

Thank you AK State Legislature for your consideration. ..




